
ATTACHMENT C 

Metro Board Actions in Support of HDC  

In August 2020, the Metro Board approved  a Life-of-Project (LOP) budget of $5 million 

to develop a SDP for the Project. Metro, in partnership with the California State 

Transportation Agency (CalSTA) and Brightline West, developed the SDP in 

coordination with the HDC JPA and other stakeholders, including the Los Angeles 

County Public Works Department, San Bernardino County Transportation Authority, San 

Bernardino County Public Works Department, California HSR Authority, Southern 

California Regional Rail Authority (SCRRA), the cities of Palmdale, Lancaster, 

Victorville, Adelanto, Apple Valley, and other partners.  

In April 2022, the Metro Board approved  an increase of $500,000 in the LOP budget to 

complete the HDC SDP to develop additional engineering analysis, rail operation 

analysis, operations and maintenance plans, and coordinate with stakeholders. In 

addition, the Metro Board approved $1,236,500 for the FY23 HDC JPA work program.  

In August 2022, the Metro Board approved  Metro’s participation in the new HDC JPA, 

replacing the previous HDC JPA after the decision from San Bernardino County to 

withdraw from the HDC JPA. 

In January 2023, the Metro Board programmed  $8,500,000 to the HDC JPA as a local 

match for a State Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program (TIRCP) grant and for the 

FRA Corridor Identification and Development (ID) Program for project development and 

to advance the Project towards 30% design.  

In May 2023, the Metro Board programmed  $1,947,500 for the FY 24 work program, 

which included funding for the HDC JPA to work towards NEPA environmental 

clearance, and the ROD, HDC JPA management, the procurement process to onboard 

both a financial advisory firm and program management support services, technical 

planning and grant application support, and other administrative expenses. The FY25 

work program builds upon the FY24 work program.  

 


